From: Racheal Stuart

Sent: Sunday, March 10, 2024 11:11 AM

To: PUC: Clerks Office < Clerks Office@puc.nh.gov>

Subject: PUC Docket # 24-006, Order No. 26,959 TIME SENSITIVE

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair NH Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10, Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

March 10, 2024

Dear Mr. Goldner and Commissioners,

I have received a copy of PUC Order No. 26,959, granting approval for the Town of Lancaster's Community Power Aggregation Plan (PUC Docket # 24-006). I am writing to ask you to revise the Order to reflect the fact that comments were received.

The Order states on page 1: *No comments were received.* I submitted comments on January 19th, and those comments were both acknowledged by the Clerk's Office and posted under the Comments section for Docket # 24-006.

While I understand that the Commissioners are not required to respond to my comments directly to me or in the Order itself, it is not accurate to say *No comments were received*.

I've attached the acknowledgement I received from the Clerk's office on January 22, 2024, as well as a copy of my comments that were subsequently posted to Docket # 24-006.

I ask the Public Utilities Commission to revise Order No. 26,959 to reflect the fact that comments were received. <u>It would be most helpful if this could be done by Tuesday, March 12th</u> as that is the date of the Lancaster Town Meeting at which the current inaccurate PUC Order will be presented.

Thank you,-Racheal Stuart